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The Bush doctrine that allows the US to act unilaterally to dispose of sovereigns of nations that might strike at the US homeland has been condemned internationally. Now it also appears to only apply to the US. Monday, a US State Department official dismissed India’s suggestion that it may employ the doctrine of preemption to resolve its dispute with Pakistan over Kashmir. 

Indian Foreign Minister Yashwant Sinha last week said a pre-emptive strike against Pakistan would be appropriate, claiming the United States had set an example for such action by its invasion of Iraq. 

However, an unidentified spokesperson for the State Department refuted Sinha’s assertion. “Attempts to draw parallel between Iraq and Kashmir are overwhelmed by differences between the two situations. We recognize the very serious nature of the situation in Kashmir ... but the two situations are not comparable,” the official said. 

The situations are indeed dissimilar. The Pakistanis have waged an aggressive campaign to rend Indian land from the nation and has reportedly funded, armed and orchestrated terrorist attacks on Indian Hindus in the disputed region. Pakistan has also threatened India with its nuclear arsenal and conducted a retaliatory test of its warheads. 

The Indian warning followed a terrorist attack late last month in which 24 Hindu civilians were killed in a remote village in Kashmir, a Himalayan valley disputed between India and Pakistan since 1947. 

Iraq had not threatened to annex Islamic regions of the US or its protectorates and there is no convincing evidence of its directly abetting terrorist plots against Americans. And mostly, Iraq possessed no nuclear arms with which to threaten the US. In short, the Indo-Pakistan conflict over Kashmir is radically different to the situation in Iraq; it could in fact justify the use of a pre-emptive doctrine to protect India. 

The US meanwhile continued to arm Pakistan and disregard its sponsorship of terrorism in Kashmir. Recent sanctions imposed on a Pakistani firm suspected of trading with North Korea will not affect continued US military support for Islamabad. The State Department said Monday that the sanctions will not affect US military sales and economic assistance to Pakistan. 

"The sanctions are only specific to the Pakistani firm, which does not buy anything from the United States," said the State Department official. 

"The sanctions will not affect defense sales, which take place in support of Operation Enduring Freedom," said the official. "The U.S. economic assistance will also continue." 

And, apparently, so will Pakistani support for terrorism in Kashmir.
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